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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                       

    www.dexterfire.org         





Meeting of the Board of Directors

In person and on Zoom

August 15, 2023

Revised on 9/20/2023
Call to Order: Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m.

Present: Directors Larry Severance, Larry Swartz, Don Richardson, and Bob Holland. Staff: Firefighter Justin Fox, and Admin. Asst. Bonnie Graham. Absent: Director Rich Stronach and Fire Chief Wooldridge. 

Attending Public: No public at the meeting or online.

Approval of the July 18, 2023, Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes of July 18, 2023 Board Meeting.  Director Larry Severance made a motion to approve the minutes of July 18, 2023, Board Meeting as presented.  Director Don Richardson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bill Approval and Financial Review: The Board reviewed the districts bills and financial statements. Director Larry Swartz made a motion to pay the district bills and approve the financial statements. Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Correspondence: The district received a letter from Oregon Secretary of State about a new update on Municipal Audit law.  

Chief’s Report: (Fire Chief’s Report was read aloud by Bonnie Graham)Chief Wooldridge’s report to the Board that Tender 2115 with Gregory and Gilbert was deployed to the Lookout Fire. Chief Wooldridge was deployed with OSFM Blue Team.  Staffing being handled by Justin Fox and Brandon Stevens with support from Pleasant Hill Goshen Fire.  Engine 2111 is still in the shop.  Repair will involve a significant portion of the pump lower end.  Cost estimate $11K, parts are on order, and the labor cost would have doubled to hold off repair and put it back together for a later date.
Unfinished Business: Director Larry Severance asked about the Parking Lot project and when it will be done.

President Bob Holland told the Board that Chief Wooldridge had contacted all the bidders and asked for updated bids and has heard nothing from anyone. This is the busiest time for most companies. The district will have to wait till next spring at this point.

New Business: Director Larry Severance asked if the board would be considering buying another Tender to have during Wildland season. Firefighter Justin Fox told the Board that Engine 2121 has an 1800-gallon water tank on it so the district shouldn’t need another tender at this time.
Adjourned: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adjourn.  Director Larry Severance seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:09 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary
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